STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
January 10, 2018
TIME:
10:35 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chairman



Charles Smith, Vice Chairman

Fontaine Smallwood

Stephen Schmidt

James Berndt

Ezio Rebechi

ABSENT:


STAFF PARTICIPATING:

Robin Bailey, Executive Director
Sloane Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer

GUEST:



Greg Davis, Business Agent, Local 602




CALL TO ORDER
James Johnson, Chair, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors to order at 10:35 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the November 8, 2017, Business Meeting, MOTION made by Mr. Smallwood, seconded by Mr. Berndt, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes without correction.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Smith, Vice Chairman, gave an oral report of following complaints:

HVAC180015 – Closed.
HVAC180017 – Investigation.
HVAC180036 – Closed.

HVAC180040 – Closed.

HVAC180042 – Investigation.
HVAC180045 – Open: More information.

HVAC180049 – Investigation.
Seven (7) complaints reviewed of which two (2) complaints were closed, three (3) sent to Investigation, one (1) informal requested, and one (1) requesting additional information.  MOTION was made by Mr. Schmidt, seconded by Mr. Berndt and unanimously carried to approve the Complaint Committee report.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Ms. Bailey announced that she will be going on medical leave on February 12 for a left hip replacement returning on May 15. Counsel Kinstler will be handling the Board meetings in her absence but she will be teleworking and available by phone and email. Chairman Johnson and the Board wished her well with her upcoming procedure.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Counsel Kinstler stated that there were five (5) applications received for review of which two (2) were approved  to sit for journey examination, one (1) requesting approval to sit for the master’s examination, but work experience does not meet requirements; approved for full journey.  Two (2) applicants will be required to submit additional information, signed off by master HVACR contractor, to the Committee for review. MOTION was made by Mr. Smallwood, seconded by Mr. Schimdt and unanimously carried to approve the Application Committee report.

Review of PSI Examination Results
Executive Director, Robin Bailey, provided the following report:

a. PSI Report and Statistics
The examination report for the month of December 2017 as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	50
	28
	21
	56%


The examination report cumulative results as reported by PSI Exams are as follows:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	578
	240
	328
	42%


The examination report year to date as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	8591
	3717
	4874
	43%


OLD BUSINESS
None.
NEW BUSINESS

None.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Legislative Report
Legislation passed last year that made the Board a special funded entity. In order to facilitate this transition, fees regulations have to be drafted. Executive Director Bailey asked for a motion and second to draft a concept paper to be sent to Secretary Schulz, and to allow Board Counsel to promulgate the required fee regulations. Motion made by Mr. Berndt and seconded by Mr. Schmidt to draft the concept paper and promulgate the regulations if the concept paper is approved. Ms. Bailey advised that the Board will have the opportunity to review them before they are sent to the Secretary. 
Board Composition
A consumer Board member has been removed from the Board for failing to attend Board meetings and his name has been removed from the website.  There is a link on the Board’s website on the consumer vacancy for individuals who are interested in applying for one of the two consumer openings on the Board. Mr. Schmidt announced that he has been informed by Harry Loleas that he will no longer be able to serve on the Board because he is accepting a position as an officer on a national HVACR association. The Chair and Executive Director thanked him for his service and wished him well. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Legislative Memo from Secretary Schulz
Ms. Bailey stated that there is a Memo in the Board packets from Secretary Schulz regarding testifying in Annapolis during the legislative session. Secretary Shultz is asking that she be advised when a Board member is going to Annapolis to testify.  Board members may testify as a private citizen but not as a member of the Board.  Also, members should not be in the room when there is a bill hearing because they could be called up to testify. Ms. Bailey asked the Board to read Secretary Schulz’s memo as procedure and process must be adhered to at all times.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.

ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Schmidt, seconded by Mr. Smallwood, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 11:15 a.m.






Approved without corrections






Approved with corrections

James Johnson, Chairman




Date
4

